**Reference:** Household waste recycling centres strategy consultation

Mrs Sally Thurston

The Corn Exchnage Faringdon Oxon SN7 7JA



Speedwell House Speedwell Street Oxfordshire County Council OX1 1NE

Sue Scane Environment and Economy

1 August 2015

Dear Mrs Sally Thurston

RE: Household waste recycling centres strategy for Oxfordshire

As part of planned savings Oxfordshire County Council (OCC) has reduced the overall household waste recycling centre (HWRC) budget by £350,000 for 2017/18.

To meet this reduction our proposal is to reduce the number of HWRCs from seven to three or four, and to change the opening hours of the remaining sites. Once agreed, these changes will be made over several years with plenty of notice given to local residents.

An additional sheet of further information for councillors has been enclosed for internal meetings and distribution.

There will be a consultation on these proposals running from 10th August to 5th October 2015. This consultation is open to all Oxfordshire householders to comment on.

Understanding public views, opinions and preferences is key to our decision making process. The consultation documents are available online at <a href="www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/waste">www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/waste</a> and we encourage people to complete the response questionnaire. If residents need support to take part in this consultation we recommend they contact the county council on 01865 816043 or email waste.management@oxfordshire.gov.uk. Hard copies of the consultation materials are available at all libraries.

To make sure that as many people are given the opportunity to respond as possible, we would be grateful if you could also display the enclosed poster and pass this information on to other members of your parish council.

Yours sincerely,

Waste Management Team

Direct line: 01865 816043

Email: waste.management@oxfordshire.gov.uk

www.oxfordshire.gov.uk /waste



# Further information on Household Waste Recycling Centres Consultation

## Why are you making changes?

Reductions in central government funding mean Oxfordshire County Council has to make savings. We are currently in the process of making approximately £290 million of savings by 2018. On top of those savings, we may need to save a further £60 million.

## What are you proposing to do?

Our proposals for the future of the household waste recycling centres (HRWC) network in Oxfordshire are to:

- Reduce the overall number of sites from seven, to three or four
- Locate sites as close as possible to centres of population
- Limit as much as possible the drive times for residents

Reducing the opening hours of all HWRCs by would bring down costs and may enable the council to offer a fourth site. At this point in time, we are unsure which current HWRCs would be closed.

### Where will the new sites be located?

- Central North Oxfordshire
- Central Oxfordshire
- Central South Oxfordshire
- A fourth site with a geographical location to be determined

## What changes to opening hours are you suggesting?

We are asking residents to let us know what days and times they would like sites to be open. We will then try and match opening hours to demand so that they are open when people want to visit, rather than being underused at certain times of day.

### When will the changes happen?

Once agreed, changes to the HWRCs will be made over several years with plenty of notice given to local residents.

# What happens next?

A final strategy will be decided upon by Cabinet at the end of 2015. The cabinet report will include the results of the consultation and will be available a week before the meeting at <a href="https://www.oxfordshire.gov.uk">www.oxfordshire.gov.uk</a>

Consultation can be viewed at: www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/waste

#### General enquiries about the HWRCs:

Please direct to Waste Management Group on 01865 816043.

